



DATE: 10/9/2024

TO: Honorable Mayor and City Council

THROUGH: Jackie Bryant, Interim City Manager

FROM: Dustin Waters, Assistant Director

DEPT: Utility Services

SUBJECT: Correction of comments made at Reno City Council Meeting on October 9, 2024,

Tyok

regarding the Advanced Purified Water Facility Project

This memo has been prepared to make a correction to comments made at the Reno City Council Meeting held on October 9, 2024. Councilmember Duerr pulled Item B.4 from the consent agenda for discussion, entitled "Staff Report (For Possible Action): Award of Contract to K7 Construction, Inc. for the construction of the Reno-Stead Water Reclamation Facility Administration and Maintenance Building project in an amount not to exceed \$3,528,347. (Sewer Fund)".

During discussion, Councilmember Brekhus referenced a separate project, the OneWater Nevada Advanced Purified Water Facility at American Flat (APWF) Project, which is a joint effort between the City of Reno (Reno) and the Truckee Meadows Water Authority (TMWA). Councilmember Brekhus referenced a recently published memo to Reno City Council regarding this project, but misstated the project cost. The total project cost estimate from the 60% design is \$250.7 million. Additional details about the project and associated costs are included in the memo to Reno City Council, dated October 3, 2024, and published online on October 7, 2024.